
 

 

Saturday 5:15 pm Anticipation of Sunday 
 

Sunday  8:00 am, 10:30 am and 4:30 pm 
 

Monday - Friday 

7:15 am, Noon, 5:15 pm 

In the Chapel of Our Lady located in the lower level. 

Saint Louis University Campus Ministry:  

Sunday:    9:00 pm (when the University is in session) 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday-Friday: 10:45 am through Noon 

Saturday:  4:00 pm through 5:00 pm  

MISSION STATEMENT 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.  As fol-

lowers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the sacraments, 

engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

St. Francis Xavier 

(College) Church 
 
 

The Jesuit Parish in the Heart of St. Louis 
 

3628 Lindell Blvd. | St. Louis, MO 63108 

 

Phone:  314-977-7300 

sfxstl.org 
 

 
  

   @collegechrchstl    

  

  Saint Francis Xavier 

  College Church  

 

November 12, 2017 

32nd  Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, SJ 
314-977-7300 
daniel.white@slu.edu 
 

Associate Pastor 
Jason Brauninger, SJ 
314-977-7301 
jason.brauninger@slu.edu 
 

Parish Administrator 
Katie Jansen Larson 
314-977-1954 
katherine.larson@slu.edu 
 

Parish Life 
Mary Beth Erickson 
314-977-7304 
mary.erickson@slu.edu 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult 
Formation, & Marriage Ministry 
Joe Milner 
314-977-7305 
joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Religious Education & Family Life 
Angie Doerr 
314-977-7302 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 

 
 
Social Ministry 
Christine Dragonette 
314-977-7309  
christine.dragonette@slu.edu 
 
Wedding Ministry 
Sandy Hauck 
314-977-7303 
sandy.hauck@slu.edu 
 
Choir Director 
Ray Sherrock 
raymond.sherrock@slu.edu 
 
Director of Wedding Music 
and Accompanist 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313 
susan.martin@slu.edu 
 
Outreach Services Coordinator 
Emily Edwards 
314-977-7311 
sfxjvolt@slu.edu 
 
Pastoral Council Chair 
Jeff Leonard 
314-282-0128 
jeff.leonard@me.com 

 
 

Deacon 

Jim Griffard 

james.griffard@slu.edu 

314-977-7318 

 

Safe Environment Program Director 

Terry Edelmann 

314-712-4216 

marietherese.edelmann@slu.edu  

 

Liturgy & Music 

Sister Carolyn McWatters, RSM  

314-977-1797 

sfxlitin@slu.edu 

 

Events & Communication 

Coordinator 

Mary Kay Horan 

314-977-4184 

marykay.horan@slu.edu 

 

Coordinator of Religious Education 

Sam Herbig 

314-977-7318 

sam.herbig@slu.edu 

PARISH INFORMATION      FAX:  314-977-7315   E-MAIL ADDRESS:  church@slu.edu  
 

The Parish Center is closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad weather.  Activities and 
events are also cancelled. 
 

Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 
Bulletin Notices: must be submitted to marykay.horan@slu.edu by noon on Thursday, ten days before the bulletin 
date. Holidays require additional time.  
 

Infant Baptisms: contact Fr. Jason Brauninger, SJ at 314-977-7301 for scheduling and preparation information at least 45 
days in advance. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third Sunday of the month, at 12:00 pm.  
 

Christian Initiation of Adults: contact Joe Milner at 314-977-7305 or joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Marriages: contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 

Funerals: contact Fr. Dan White, SJ or Sister Carolyn McWaters, RSM.  To notify the parish of a funeral for a family 
member not at the College Church, please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or church@slu.edu.   
 

Disability Access: Our church has an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please see an usher for assistance. 
 

Parish Registration: Available online at collegechurch.slu.edu or at the Parish Center front desk.  For questions, 
contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304. 
 

Religious Education: Available for kindergarten through eighth grade.  Classes meet September - May on Sunday 
mornings. Ages 3-6 use the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd.  Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children: Celebrated weekly for children in kindergarten - seventh grade at 10:30 am Sunday 
Mass.  Childcare is available for children ages six months through pre-kindergarten during the 10:30 am Mass in the 
Parish Center Nursery. Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or angeline.doerr@slu.edu. 
 

Tours of the Church: Contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu 

mailto:edelmannm@slu.edu
tel:314-977-1797
mailto:sfxlitin@slu.edu
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

 

F riday was the feast of St. Martin of Tours. 

He is one of my favorite saints so I want 

to share a bit of his story. Martin was a Ro-

man soldier who became monk and eventual-

ly bishop of Tours in the 4th century. He was one of the 

most popular of the medieval saints because of a famous bi-

ography by Sulpicius Severus. Even back then, it helped to 

have good press. 

Martin’s most famous story took 

place while he was still a soldier 

and catechumen in Gaul. He en-

countered a poor man in tattered 

clothing in the midst of winter. 

He drew his sword and cut his 

soldiers’ cloak in two giving half 

to the beggar to wear. That night 

in a dream it was revealed to 

Martin that the poor man was 

Christ. The dramatic action of 

Martin on horseback cutting his 

cloak in half became one of the favorite subjects of the me-

dieval Church’s art. It also is the reason he is the patron 

saint of tailors! 

 

Catholics believe in the power of symbols. That image ech-

oes down through the centuries because it conveys the 

truth: the generosity of sharing what one has; the swift, dra-

matic response the beggar elicits from Martin; the sword, a 

weapon of war, used instead to preserve life; and the pres-

ence of Christ in the poor. It gets to the heart of Gospels in 

one wondrous story. St. Martin of Tours, pray for us. 

Joan McLean 

Carolyn Langston 
Jim Kalchik 

Steve Kaiser 
Bob Powers 

Dan Trueman 
Leslie Matula 

Diane Williams 
Fr. Dave Corrigan, SJ 
Kandice Draper 

Lula Chatman 
Don Berg 

Greg Fiudo 
David Byrnes 

Paul Byrnes 
Pam Orbin  

Art Taylor 
Diane Mees 

Meliaa A 
Rosemary P 

Mary Bruemmer 
Geri Greger 

Lisa Zimmerer 
Pat March 

Liz DeRum 
Wayne and Tuck Loui 
Cheryl Rauschenbach 

Delores Garrido 
Kathy Fitzgerald 

Mary Beth Erickson 
Nancy Partridge & service dog Glider  

Maryann Cochran 
Ann Koolman 

Joe Lynne 
Catherine Walz 

Theresa Poetz  
Mary Jo Munkel 

John and Colin Martin 
Tom Reilly 

Monica Gunn 
Neil Kielty  

Carol Williams 
Pat Darcy 
Linda Riek 

Paul Hanson 
Betty Will-Bower 

Mary Geary Dunn 
Alice Edler 

Eileen McCann 
Anthony Johnson 

Katherine Mansfield 
 
Call Mary Beth at 314-977-7304 
to add or remove names. 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 

COMMEMORATION OF THE  

FAITHFUL DEPARTED 

E 
ach year, the church remembers all who have died and gone 

before us during the month of November. While there is a 
book to remember the departed at the shrine of St. Joseph 

throughout the year, during November it is moved to near the cross 

on the altar platform,  The names of those listed in the book will be 

remembered in our prayers at the weekend liturgies.   
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WELCOME TO COLLEGE CHURCH! 
 

INTRODUCTORY RITES 
 

Gathering Song:  Come Ye Thankful People, Come          Gather 364 
 

Glory to God:  Duchesne Mass (on insert)               Michael Joncas 
 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 

Children’s Dismissal for Liturgy of the Word (10:30)         Gather 324 

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 63, Your Love is Finer Than Life            Gather 63 

Gospel Acclamation: Duchesne Mass (on insert)                   Michael Joncas 

THE NICENE CREED MAY BE FOUND ON THE INSIDE COVER OF THE HYMNAL 

 

LITURGY OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Preparation of Gifts: May You Cling to Wisdom         Steven C. Warner  

Eucharistic Prayer Acclamations:  Duchesne Mass (on insert)                Michael Joncas 

FAIR TRADE CHRISTMAS MARKET Dec. 3, 9 am- 1 pm  ~  College Church Ballroom 

Shop for beautiful and unique hand-crafted items, plus coffees, teas, and chocolates.  

Volunteers Needed!  Contact Colleen McCluskey at colleen.mccluskey@slu.edu to  

help at the Christmas Market. Many volunteers are needed for a variety of roles to ensure  

the success of the market. Thank you for your consideration. 

mailto:colleen.mccluskey@slu.edu
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All rights reserved. Used with permission. LicensingOnline number U2821. WLP License ALC. Reprinted under OneLicense.net number A-704947.    

COMMUNION RITE 
 

Breaking of Bread: Lamb of God - Duchesne Mass (on insert)             Michael Joncas 

Communion Song:  Eat This Bread            Gather 941 

Meditation:  Keep Your Lamps              Andre J. Thomas 

CONCLUDING RITE 
 

Recessional Song: The King Shall Come            Gather 414   

 

ATTENTION ALL LECTORS! 
 

New lector workbooks for the next liturgical year have arrived. Please pick up your copy from the sacristy 

either this week or next (Nov 12 or 19).They are labeled with names.  

 

FAMILIES INTERESTED IN PRESENTING GIFTS 
 

We are pleased that several families expressed interest in being scheduled to present the gifts at our 10:30 

masses.  Sister Carolyn will have a short training session (25 min) to prepare for this ministry and discuss 

scheduling after the 10:30 mass on Sunday, Nov. 19. Parents and children should attend. Anyone else who 

did not sign up but is interested is most welcome! 

 

CHILDREN’S CHOIR AND INSTRUMENTALISTS FOR CHRISTMAS EVE 
 

All young people in Grades 3-12 who like to sing are invited to form a choir to sing in the Christmas Eve 

Mass at 4:30 pm on December 24. We also invite participation from instrumentalists in Grades 6-12 who 

have had at least two years of study on their instruments. Rehearsals will be held on Saturday mornings from 9-

10 am Dec 2, 9, and 16. Please contact Sister Carolyn McWatters at carolyn.mcwatters@slu.edu or 314-

977-1797 by Nov. 27 if you are interested in participating.   

 

THANKSGIVING DAY EUCHARIST 

November 23 is our American holiday, Thanksgiving.  Our grateful ancestors paused 

from all the challenges of life to give thanks for all 

their blessings and opportunities.  The Eucharistic lit-

urgy is also our Catholic way of giving thanks.  We 

recall all that God has done for us and ask God to 

continue to bless us.  As you plan your Thanksgiving 

day, please consider sharing in the Thanksgiving Day 

Eucharist at College Church.  There will be one mass 

that morning at 9:30 am. 

mailto:arolyn.mcwatters@slu.edu
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ADVENT REFLECTION MATERIALS 
The season of Advent is a few weeks away.  It is a time of reflection and preparation for celebrating God 

With Us.  There are a number of books and booklets available to assist you on your journey including:    

Little Blue Books  

 Open Your Heart  and In the Light of Hope are collections of homilies by Pope Francis.   

 God’s Advent Artistry reflects on how colors catch the spirit of Advent. 

 Jesus: God’s Promise offers reflections from Henri Nouwen. 

 Let us Rejoice offers reflections for seniors. 

 The Act of Advent presents prayers and actions for teens and young adults.  

 Oh Holy Night and Advent Adventure presents prayers and activities for families and children.   

 12 Days of Christmas and Busy, Busy Bethlehem offer stories and prayers for children. 
 

Other booklets present reflections from Ronald Rolheiser, OMI,  Joyce Rupp, Bishop Robert Morneau and 

others.  Most booklets are $2.00.  God With Us is a full book of reflections from various authors and offers 

profound reflections on the journey toward God. 
 

There are Advent Calendars and items for young people.  Lift Up Your Heads is a pop-up nativity scene with a 

door to open each day.  These and many other options are available in the Lower Hall on Sunday mornings 

starting Nov. 12.  If you would like to reserve a copy for pickup at another time, please email Joe Milner, 

joseph.milner@slu.edu with the title you would like. 

BLESSED STANLEY ROTHER 

  

On September 23, Fr. Stanley Rother, a priest and farmer from Okarche, Oklaho-

ma, was beatified.  His name appeared on one of the death lists and he returned to 

Oklahoma in January of 1981 but found it unbearable to be away from the peo-

ple.  He said that a “shepherd cannot run.” He returned to Guatemala.  On July 28, 

1981, gunmen tried to kidnap him.  When he resisted, he was shot.  The words of 

Pope Francis can truly be applied to him.  He was a shepherd who smelled like his 

sheep. 

  Parishioner Sandy Spencer knew Fr. Rother as she worked in a neighboring parish 

at the same time.  Today, after the 10:30  mass in the ballroom, she will share 

about Fr Rother and the historical context which led to his murder.    Blessed Stanley, Pray for us! 

FEAST DAY OF ST. PHILLIPINE DUCHESNE 

T 
o celebrate the Feast Day of St. Philippine Duchesne, The Academy of the 

Sacred Heart in St. Charles is hosting Eucharistic Adoration in her 

Shrine.  Adoration will begin following the 9:00 am Mass on Friday, Novem-

ber 17 and will conclude at 8:00 am on Saturday, November 18.   
 

In 1818, at age 48, Philippine Duchesne set out with four other Sacred Heart nuns on 

a voyage across the Atlantic Ocean and upriver from New Orleans to the tiny village 

of St. Charles on the Missouri River, 25 miles from St. Louis. There, in a primitive log 

cabin, Mother Duchesne opened the Academy of the Sacred Heart - the first free 

school west of the Mississippi, and the first of many Schools of the Sacred Heart in 

the United States  
 

Please join us and walk the grounds of our very own Saint.  Please call Russ Clever at 

314-406-3022 if you have any questions.  
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FREE BILLIKEN BASKETBALL TICKETS 
 

Saint Louis University has generously offered the College 

Church a limited number of free tickets to the  

Billiken game vs. Richmond on Saturday, January 6 at 7:00 pm in 
Chaifetz Arena. 
 

Tickets must be requested prior to Monday, December 18 by 

calling Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-

7304 or email church@slu.edu.  Tick-

ets will be distributed on a first come 

first serve basis.   
 

When reserving tickets please indicate 

the number you need and if you have a 

child in 7th through 12th grade with 

your request.  SLU requires a special 

form to be completed to comply with 

NCAA guidelines.  We also need an 

email address to let you know when 

the tickets are ready for you to pick up at the Parish Center 

receptionist area during office hours. 

 

RE PARENT SPEAKER SERIES 

TALKING TO OUR CHILDREN ABOUT  

RACE AND RACISM 
 

Speakers:  We Stories: Dave Leipholtz and  

    Maggie Klonsky  

Nov. 12 ~ 9:15 - 10:15 am 

Where:  SLU Building (Davis Shaughnessy)  

     Room 17 

 

What would happen if families from all 

across St. Louis decided to start talking 

to our children about race and racism?  

Would it change how we see ourselves?  

Would it unlock our ability to contrib-

ute to a more hopeful future?  Come and hear We Stories - Dave 

Leipholtz and Maggie Klonsky talk about how to talk to your chil-

dren about race and racism.  Maggie will talk about how she started 

these conversations with her young children and what’s become 

possible for her as a parent.  Dave and Maggie, both Catholic, will 

also talk about how their Catholic faith drives their commitment to 

this work.    

RE CONNECTION 

SPEAKER SERIES 

“CAN CATHOLICS 

FIND COMMON 

GROUND?” 
 
 

Dr. Julie Hanlon Rubio, PhD 

Professor of  Christian Ethics 

Saint Louis University 

Nov. 19  

Ballroom  

9:15 - 10:15 am 

 

 
 

I n the 

current 

political 

climate, 

com-

mon 

ground 

can seem impossible to 

find. Catholics, like every-

one else, are more divid-

ed than ever. Some feel 

compelled not to "reach 

across the aisle" but to 

stand and witness to 

truth. Yet many are tired 

of polarization and grid-

lock. What resources 

does the Catholic tradi-

tion offer for conversa-

tion that gets us beyond 

the current impasse? 



 Thirty second Sunday in Ordinary Time November 12, 2017 8 

 

 

 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 

Donations Needed for Social Ministry 
YEAR ROUND Social Ministry has a need for ONLY the following items: 

NEW socks & NEW Underwear 

Travel size toiletry items (soap, shampoo, deodorant, toothbrushes, toothpaste, lotion) 

This WINTER we will have a need for the above items and ONLY: 

Hats, gloves, and scarves 
 

If you are able to donate any of the above items, please drop them off in the parish center office with a note 

that says “Outreach Program”. Contact Emily Edwards with any questions at sfxjvolt@slu.edu  or 977- 

7311. Thank you! 
 

We will NOT be collecting shirts, shoes, coats, or other clothing items.  If you are looking to donate cloth-

ing items we do not accept, please check out Goodwill, the Salvation Army or St. Louis Winter Outreach’s 

website @ http://www.stlwinteroutreach.org/. Also, keep an eye out for the Giving Tree after Thanksgiving 

for another opportunity to donate needed clothing items to Social Ministry! 

Thank you to parishioner Margie Borges for sponsoring a $4,000 Pi Beta Phi Sign of the Arrow 

grant for Social Ministry! The grant funding will go directly toward Missouri State IDs and birth certifi-

cates for low income guests of our program. If you have a relationship with 

a funder who may wish to partner with our Outreach Program, please 

contact Christine at (314) 977-7309 or christine.dragonette@slu.edu. 

Interested in Volunteering with Winter Inn? 

Volunteer Trainings in the Ballroom: 

Tuesday, Nov. 14 6:30 - 8:00 pm or Saturday, Nov. 18 10:30 am -12:00 pm 

 

Xavier Winter Inn is part of a collaboration between several congregations and 

the St. Louis Winter Outreach Group to provide overflow emergency shelter for homeless men and 

women during the winter months (on Wednesdays and Thursdays) when temperatures drop below 

20 degrees. Overnight visitors are hosted in the lower level of the parish center.  
 

New volunteers: please RSVP for a training by clicking this link: https://goo.gl/

forms/5XAC6rn1KdcoWnzp1 or by contacting Anne Osdieck at aosdieck@gmail.com.  
 

Through the generous support of the Parish, the University, Parish Volunteers, SLU Volunteers, and 

the community, Xavier Winter Inn is possible. 

CARING FOR OUR COMMON HOME 

The Circle of Creation invites you to view the documentary From the Ashes. The film captures Americans 

across the country as they wrestle with the legacy of the coal industry and what should be its future.  From 

Appalachia to the West’s Powder River Basin, the film goes beyond the rhetoric of the “war on coal” to pre-

sent compelling and often heartbreaking stories about what is at stake for the environment, economy and 

public health. Audiences are invited to learn more about an industry on the edge and what it means for our 

lives.  Date:  Friday, November 17.  Where: SFX Ballroom Pizza at 5:45 pm, movie at 6:15 pm, discus-

sion at 7:45 pm.  Pizza is provided. RSVP to Christine at christine.dragonette@slu.edu or 977-7309. 

https://goo.gl/forms/5XAC6rn1KdcoWnzp1
https://goo.gl/forms/5XAC6rn1KdcoWnzp1
mailto:christine.dragonette@slu.edu
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Centering Prayer Group  

We invite those who are interested in joining fellow parishioners in silent reflective prayer while gathered 

with others.  We meet through the Contemplative Outreach of St. Louis and meet the third  Sunday of the 

month.  Next meeting will be Sunday, Nov. 19 at 9:15 am in Room 14 in the Parish Center.  Interested in 

discovering more?  Please join us!  For more information, contact Mary Fitzgerald 314-223-0316. 

WHY I JOINED. I HOPE  YOU WILL TOO! 
When I first started coming to College Church, I was searching. Searching for ways to feel connected to 

my faith, ways to actually have a prayer life, ways to actually live out what I heard at Mass beyond that 

Sunday morning. I have gone from "checking the box" on Sunday morning, to accepting and owning my 

faith formation. I'm not perfect, but I now feel I have the tools to grow closer to God. Is this something 

you can relate to? Something you'd like to learn more about? Something you might like to be a part of? I 

am a member of the Adult Faith Formation Commission. If you would like to learn more about what 

Adult Faith Formation has to offer at College Church, or become involved in the Commission, please 

contact me, Laura Greiner at momgreiner@me.com or Joe Milner at Joseph.Milner@slu.edu 

 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION 

 

AN AFTERNOON OF Reflection 
 

Come and experience growing closer to God while growing closer to each other. 
 

Join Bridget Brennan and Jerry Shen who will share 
selected reflections from their new book: 

Falling in Love…Finding God: 
Marriage and the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius of Loyola 

Introduction by Fr. Michael Tueth, SJ 
Professor Emeritus, Fordham University 

Sunday November 19, 2017 
St. Francis Xavier (College) Church Ballroom 

12:15 to 3:00 pm 
3628 Lindell Boulevard at Grand Avenue 

Light refreshments will be served after the 10:30 mass. 

 

Please RSVP by November 12 to Bridget Brennan at joy@canainstitute.org 
 

We thank the Community at St. Francis Xavier (College) Church 
who have nourished us in living out Ignatian Spirituality. 

Please join us — everyone is welcome! 
Copies of the new book will be on sale at the event. Purchase is not required to attend. 

mailto:momgreiner@me.com
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NOVEMBER IS BLACK CATHOLIC HISTORY MONTH 
 

In 1990 the National Black Catholic Clergy Caucus of the United States designated No-

vember as Black Catholic History Month in order to recognize the long history and 

proud heritage of black Catholics.  We are provided an opportunity to reflect on the 
contributions of many black saints and leaders who served our church from its earliest 

days.  While a more recent history of the Catholic church includes a legacy of slavery 

and segregation, and our experience is more often one of separation than unity, this 

month we can celebrate some of the mystics, monastics and martyrs that helped to 

make our church holy, catholic and apostolic. 

(From Black History Month Resource Package, Office of Black Catholics, Archdiocese 

of Washington) 
 

 

Weekly Highlight: St. Charles Lwanga 

Charles Lwanga was born in Uganda in the last half of the 19th century. He was introduced to the Catholic 
faith through the evangelization of the White Fathers, a missionary congregation of priests.  He was the chief 

page in the royal court and dedicated himself to the Christian instruction of the younger boys.  When King 

Mwanga came to rule, Christians were no longer safe.  Realizing that their own lives were in danger, Lwanga 

and some of the other pages went to the White Fathers to receive baptism.   Facing execution and asked if 

they were willing to keep their faith, they answered in unison, “Until death!”  When missionaries returned to 

Uganda after Mwanga’s death some years later, they found the Christian community had grown nearly four-

fold in secret, encouraged by the witness of these martyrs. 

Charles and his companions were beatified in 1920 and canonized by Pope Paul VI in 1964. 

 

Let us pray: 

 

Gracious God, You  have made the blood of the martyrs to be the seeds of  Christians.  May the witness by St. 

Charles Lwanga and his companions of their loyalty to Christ in the face of death, inspire us to fully live the Christian 

faith.  We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ.  St. Charles Lwanga and Companions, pray for us. 

DURING THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER, PLEASE JOIN US TO PRAY FOR PARISHIONERS  

AND THEIR LOVED ONES WHO HAVE DIED IN THE LAST YEAR. 

Gerald Bauer, grandfather of Gwendolyn Hood 

Mae Mary Black, mother of Anita Wilder 

Sophie Burke, mother of Joe (Deborah) Burke 

Helen DeRuntz, mother of Rita DeRuntz 

Cecelia Faith Dickmann, infant daughter of Jonathan and 

 Lisa Dickmann 

Juanita Handal, mother of Paul Handal (Mary Ann Moore) 

Martin Jaeger, brother-in-law of Kate Shaw 

Ryland Kennedy, son of Molly Kennedy 

Mike Loony, husband of Sheila Wiley 

Tony McDonald, husband of Joellen McDonald 

Marilyn McGartland, mother of Peggy and Eileen  

 McGartland 

Gilbert McLean, brother-in-law of Vicki Simon 

Diane Mees, mother of Ann Garrido, Janet Mees-Reinert 

 and Katie Weintraub 

Ken Morton, brother-in-law of Sybil Prost 

Gerry Nolan, husband of Phyllis Nolan 

Edward Reese, grandfather of Michelle Reese 

Paul Rutterer, husband of Val Rutterer 

Helen Schowengerdt, mother of Ken Schowengerdt (Joyce 

 Koenig) 

Liz Shen, sister of Jerry Shen (Bridget Brennan) 

Kris Stalwuyk, wife of Matt Stalwuyk 

Rosalie Tognarelli, mother of Richard (Gail) Tognarelli 

Edmund Tucker, father of Mary Tucker and brother of  

 Bill Tucker 

Bob Wagner, husband of Carol Wagner 

Rose Marie Voelker, mother of Joan Rice 

John Wehrle, father of Angie Doerr 

Rose Zoia,  mother of Lisa Zoia (Eugene Johnson) 

 

May they rejoice with the saints and angels at the eternal banquet of the Lord. 



 Thirty second Sunday in Ordinary Time November 12, 2017 11 

 

 

 

PRESIDERS 
Nov. 18-19 

Saturday  

5:15 pm  Fr. Jason Brauninger, SJ 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am  Fr. Dan White, SJ 

10:30 am  Fr. Ron Mercier, SJ 
 

 

Nov. 25-26 (Christ the King) 

Saturday  

5:15 pm  Fr. Jason Brauaninger, SJ 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am  Fr. Dan Daly, SJ 

10:30 am  Fr. Dan White, SJ 

4:30 pm  Fr. Dan White, SJ 

Weekly Readings 
 

Monday:  Wis 1:1-7; Ps 139: 1B-3, 4-6, 7-8,  
  9-10; Lk 17:1-6 
 

Tuesday:  Wis 2: 23-3:9; Ps 34: 2-3, 16-17,  
  18-19; Lkl 17: 7-10 
 

Wednesday: Wis 6: 1-11; Ps 82: 3-4, 6-7;  
  Lk 17: 11-19 
 

Thursday:  Wis 7: 22B-8:1; Ps 119: 2-3, 4-5AB;  
  Lk 17: 26-37 
 

Friday:  Wis 13: 1-9; Ps 19: 2-3, 4-5AB;  
  Lk 17: 26-37 
 

Saturday:  Wis 18: 14-16, 19: 6-9; Ps 105; 2-3,  
  36-37, 42-43, Lk 18: 1-8 
 

Sunday:  Prv 31: 10-13, 19-20, 30-31; Ps 128:  
  1-2, 3, 4-5; 1Thes 5:1-6; Mt 25: 14-30 

 

SLU PARKING UPDATES 
 

SLU has started a new system in its parking gar-

ages. Folks attending mass at College 

Church on Saturday afternoon and Sun-

day will still have free access to 

the LACLEDE parking garage. Here are 

the new parking instructions: 
 

 Saturday evening Mass 5:15 - SLU will issue 

"no value" tickets at Laclede Garage from 

4:30 pm - 5:45 pm.  This means that anyone 

who pulls into Laclede Garage during this 

timeframe will pull a ticket upon entrance; 

however, it will be of no value.  When they 

exit, they will put the ticket back in, and the 
gate will go up - No Charge 

 

 Sunday - Entrance gate will remain down, 

exit gate will be up from 8:30 am-11:00 pm. 

 

 Spring and Lindell (northeast corner) park-

ing lot will still be available on Sundays. 

 

 Weekday Volunteers - Parking and Card 

Services will issue complimentary parking 

pass stickers to the College Church parish 

center.  The volunteer will need to bring 

their entry ticket into the parish center with 

them to put a sticker on it.  The sticker 

needs to be placed in the space provided.  

Thanks, parishioners, for your incredible commit-

ment to St. Patrick Center’s casserole program! The 

casseroles you prepare in your kitchens each month 

serve thousands of people in our community each 

year. You’re meeting this important need for people 

who are hungry and saving St. Patrick Center food 

costs that can 

instead be di-

rected to pro-

grams that end 

homelessness. 

We appreciate 

your role in this 

“fishes and 

loaves” pro-
gram that has 

been going 

strong since 

1984.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for helping  
St. Patrick’s Center feed thousands. 


